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Senator Michael DeWine

US Senator

  
	via FAX:  202.225.1339

Rep. Stephanie Tubbs Jones

US House of Representatives

	via FAX: 202.228.1382

Senator George Voinovich

US Senator
	via FAX: 202.225.7711

Rep. Marcy Kaptur

US House of Representatives

	via FAX: 202.225.2266

Rep. Sherrod Brown

US House of Representatives
	via FAX: 202.225.3307

Rep. Steven LaTourette

US House of Representatives

	via FAX: 202.225.5745

Rep. Dennis Kucinich

US House of Representatives
	via FAX: 202.225.3719

Rep. Timothy Ryan

US House of Representatives


February 25, 2004

Dear Senators and Representatives:

Last January 7 at 10 am, paramilitaries under the command of alias Felipe, committed a massacre in the rural area of El Salado, municipality of  El Tarra in the Catatumbo region near the Venezuelan border.  Because it has a rainforest rich in biodiversity, coal, oil and gas, it is coveted by illegal armed groups and multinational corporations.

The victims were: MAXIMO EMILIO BAYONA, 56 year old peasant; JESUS ERMIDES ASCANIO, 33 year old peasant; YONY DURAN ASCANIO, 20 year old peasant; LUIS ARTURO TELLEZ ASCANIO, peasant, age unknown. The same afternoon in Mata de Coco in the neighborhood of La Fortuna, YAIR LOPEZ  and YOVANI LOPEZ were assassinated in front of their relatives and their homes and possessions were destroyed.

It is very difficult to understand why the paramilitaries, who were declared terrorists by the U.S. State Department and who are allegedly holding peace conversations with the Uribe government, continue to kill people.  It is particularly poignant to know that this region is totally under the control of the Colombian Army through the following units: Grupo Mecanizado Maza # 5 in the city of Cucutá, Infantry Battalion # 15, Counter-guerrilla Battalion # 36, and Comuneros Battalion Energetico y Vial #10. 

Under Plan Colombia the Colombian Army receives million of dollars to fight terrorism and, in spite of this presence, the paramilitaries keep a permanent base in Kilometer 92 and Kilometer 84 on the road to El Tarra.

The tragic incident noted above is only one in a long list of atrocities committed against the civilian population of Colombia by paramilitaries.  It is no longer possible to ignore the hand-in-glove relationship between the official military establishment and the terrorist paramilitary groups.  Despite pious denials to the contrary, it is clear that any monies flowing to the established military benefit the paramilitaries as well.

We urge that aid to Colombia be shifted from the military to desperately needed support for social and economic development.  Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator











02_CSN Catatumba_Colombia

cc:
Presidente Alvaro Uribe Vélez ~ via FAX: 011.57.1.342.9723  



Dr. Jorge Alberto Uribe, Ministro de la Defensa ~ via FAX:  011.57.1.222.1874


Dr. Edgardo José Maya Villazón, Procurador General de la Nación ~ via FAX: 011.57.1.342.9723

The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:

